

#### **UPCOMING DATES**

# October 27-31 We Scare Hunger

Bring in Non-perishable Food Items for the Food Bank

## October 28

PAC Budget Meeting 8:45 a.m., Staff Room

## October 30

Hot Lunch: Wraps/Booster Juice

Magazine Orders Due (to receive orders by Xmas)

## October 31

Wear Costumes to School Bring in Your Carved Pumpkin (Remember: Safety First!)

## November 6

Hot Lunch: Pizza

## November 13

Hot Lunch: Hot Dogs

## **PAC MEETINGS**

2014 - 2015

# **Meeting Dates**

Sept 30, Oct 28, Nov 18, Jan 20, Feb 17, Apr 21, May 19 Staff Room, 8:45 am No Meeting: Dec, Mar, June

#### WEBSITES/CONTACT

## Online Hot Lunch

rayshepherd.hotlunches.net

## **Parent Info Website**

rspac. business catalyst. com

## **School Website**

www.surreyschools.ca/rayshepherd

## **PAC Chair**

owg@shaw.ca linda stanley wilson

# **PAC PAGE**

October 27, 2014

# **PAC Budget Meeting - Oct 28**

Every year the PAC sets budget priorities and fundraising goals at the October PAC meeting. Everyone is welcome to attend and voice their opinions at this important meeting. **We meet this Tuesday at 8:45 a.m. in the Staff Lounge.** Budget requests from teachers and staff include funding for art supplies, athletics, art performances, library renovations, a hallway mural, schoolwide musical, and more. Be sure to attend and let us know how you would like us to spend PAC funds.

# No Hot Lunch This Spring?

The Hot Lunch program is our biggest fundraiser and a welcome weekly break in the lunch-making routine. Unfortunately, we will have to cancel Spring Hot Lunch due to our lack of volunteers in **leadership roles.** You can save Hot Lunch! We need at least 2 new volunteers with good tech skills to run our online program and at least 1 volunteer to coordinate our canteen program. These positions are ideal for those who work, as it is not necessary to come into school during the day. Please contact me if you are interested. Linda at owg@shaw.ca

## Magazine Orders Online Code

**REMEMBER!!!** Our online code is 3701315. There was an error in the printed material distributed previously. Magazines make great gifts! So easy too. Just purchase online and the magazines will be sent out automatically. The deadline for ordering to ensure holiday delivery is October 30th—but you can order anytime during the year for birthday gifts, Mother's Day, etc. Questions? Contact Liz Green, our Fundraising Coordinator at egreen99@gmail.com

# **Athletic Jerseys**

Coaches will distribute the forms to reserve an athletic jersey as each sport commences. The deposit is \$25.00. Jerseys will then be distributed in the classroom after the deposit & form are received. Deposits are cashed only if a jersey is not returned at the end of the school year.

## Hawkwear

We were set to offer hawkwear this week, but we are looking for a supplier who can offer us better prices on goods. Stay tuned! More information will be coming home very soon. Students are encouraged to wear hawkwear every Friday and at all athletic events.

## **Yearbook Photographers**

Our Yearbook Team is just about to start up. Students in Grades 4-7 will be invited to join in taking photos for our yearbook; we have a number of school cameras that can be checked out by Yearbook Team members. Meeting times will be announced soon, interested students should be sure to listen to the Morning Announcements.

Parents and teachers with graphics and/or photography skills are invited to participate too. We especially like to capture athletics, field trips, and special events. The yearbooks at Ray Shepherd are very popular (they go on sale in May). The Yearbook Team works on putting the book together all year, and we rely on photos submitted by you! We especially need parent photographers at the primary levels to take photos of important events throughout the year.

Share your photographs with the Yearbook Team by contacting me at owg@shaw.ca. Photos can be submitted at any time, preferably on a flash drive or SD card. Your media will be retuned promptly (be sure to label it with child name and Division number). Thanks! ~linda

#### Christmas Craft Fair - December 5th

Every year at Ray Shepherd, we host a fabulous Craft Fair where Ray Shepherd students bring in their homemade crafts. It's never too early to get started thinking about a craft to make. There is no cost to the students to participate and they are allowed to keep their profits. This year, the Craft Fair will be after school on Friday, December 5th. The PAC will also sponsor a holiday greenery sale and All of Oils gifts. More details soon!